Town of Mahone Bay February 12, 2020 Heritage Advisory Committee



The regular meeting of the Heritage Advisory Committee for the Town of Mahone Bay was held on Wednesday, February 12, 2020 at 5:30 p.m. at the Mahone Bay Fire Hall.

Present:

Councillor Penny Carver (Acting Chair)
Bill DeGrace
Greg Matear
Deborah Trask, Heritage Researcher
Kelly Redden, Deputy Clerk

Regrets:

Councillor Joseph Feeney Chris Berkeley

Agenda

A motion by Mr. Degrace, seconded by Mr. Matear, "THAT the agenda be approved as amended to add Streetscape and Heritage Awards."

Motion carried.

Minutes

A motion by Mr. Matear, seconded Mr. Degrace, "THAT the minutes of the November 13, 2019 meeting of the Heritage Advisory Committee be approved as presented."

Motion carried.

Review - Scoring Sheet

The Committee received a memo from committee member Bill Degrace. Mr. Degrace researched how other municipalities and other levels of government score potential heritage properties.

The committee discussed Mr. Degrace's research and made some changes to the scoring sheet.

Ms. Redden will bring a draft of the updated scoring sheet to the next Heritage Advisory Committee meeting.

Plaquing - 53 Edgewater Street

The Committee discussed the plaquing of 53 Edgewater Street. Ms. Redden will touch base with the St. James Parish Administrator to discuss how the rectory would like to proceed.

This item will be brought forward to the next meeting of the Heritage Advisory Committee.

Heritage Awards

The committee discussed the upcoming heritage awards.

Streetscape

The committee discussed the possibility of registering part of Edgewater Street as a Registered Municipal Streetscape. Ms. Redden will contact Kevin Barrett of the Province's Heritage Property to Program to check his availability to attend an upcoming Heritage Advisory Committee meeting to discuss this possibility.

Next meeting – discuss potential future registrations.

The meeting adjourned upon motion at 6:48 p.m.

Town of Mahone Bay

Vice-chair, Penny Carver

Town of Mahone Bay

Deputy Clerk, Kelly Redder